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180 New Montgomery Street
San Francisco 5, California

January 22, 1958

HI‘- Kearl Korhum, Diret.‘.tor

Ban Franclsco Maritime Museum =
Foot of Polk Street
Ean Francisco 9, Californis

Dear Mr. Kortum:

ﬁ:aakmformrwrykindletter of Jawuery 13
calling our attention to the hister:leal aigniﬂunué of Mendocino
City, California.

As John Kemble informed you, the Nationel Paxk Service
is qpndncting a National Burvey of K Btorie Sites snd Bulldings.
hﬂo"t of the etudy 1s not necessarily to add historical
the Netionsl Park Bystem. fThe primary ob
eanaress in appropristing funds for this work 13" :
which exlsting sites are of mtiml ‘significance, and to focus
attention on those worthy of p:reaemﬁon. It is to be hoped

that State and loesl governments and verious historicel end
patriotic organizations will wigh Co sheve in the program of
saving end administering the country's most important historic
places. ’ ‘

With this preliminary out of the way, let me hasten to
add that we are exceedingly glad to have your estimate of the
historical importance of Mendocino City. It 1s not that we have
to be "sold" on the site, since Mendocino City and its story are
well known to me peraona.l.ly, but in presenting our assessments
of individual places it helps us o have &b hand the considered
opinions of individuasls such &8 yourself and of organizations
guch @8 the San Francisco Mardtime Museum, 8ince one of the
results of the survey undoubtedly will be to recommend one or
tuo sites in the country as being best qualified to commemorate
the part the lumbering industry played in our national develop-

ment, you may be sure that we shall give careful consideration to

Mendocino City and to several other early mill towns on the
Pacific Coust.
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We are elso much interested in your suggestion that &
warship representative of each of our counbry's major wars
should be preserved and placed on display. The desirability
and the problems of preserving a representative number of ships
have already been ealled to the sitention of the lational Park
Service, and we are sure that such & project as you propose will
be considered during the Fetional Survey of Historic Sites end
Buildings. Because of the nation-wide scope of your preposal,
ve are forwarding coplies of your letier {o the Director of the
Nationel Park Service for eamwm by the historical staff
of his office.

Although you did not reg;mat it, we are returning your

clipping on the Hartford, since it shows evidence of being & file

copy. We have made photocopies of it to send to the Director.

Your interest in the historic sites program of this
Service is greatly eppreciated. Incidentally, we in this office
are ardent "fans® of the Varitime Museum. We have been 8o
impressed with the bigh quality of your exhibits thet we make it
a practice to recommend that interpretive persounel from our
field areas and Washington Office visit the museum and the
Balelutha whenever they ere in San Francisco. In fact, the
term "Balclutha-type" labels and exhibits is !reg:eutly heard
when Park Service historslm, m:hmdli.sts, and museum men get
together.

Bmcm-ly yours,
(Sgd.) Johin A. Hussey
John A. Hussey |

Enclosure’

Copy to: SDireotee (2) (Atterftion Mr. Littleton) w/c incoming
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